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June 2023 
Hello dear friends,  
  
We want to share with you some of the many things this year has brought.  
  
We remain confident in the mighty hand of the Lord with Jaime's health. This is a process of resistance and 
fidelity to His promises. Thanks so much for your prayers. Your support is always our strength.  
  
Regarding our church planting and education project, we have much to share. As a result of the Saturday 
children's club, four young people have asked for admission to seventh grade.  
  
What started as a kids' club has brought their parents in as well. It has been a slow process and under religious 
persecution, but God continues to add those he has chosen. 
  
The neighbors have begun to visit occasionally and share refreshments with the children. We have gone from 
being CIMAC to what this summer will be dedicated as “Casa de Gracia." 
 

    
Me at Jaguey’s CH&W Center and the Mexican team 

 
We also want to share that after a long wait, we were able to return to Cuba. This time, a team of five traveled 
by train to the ICRC. During one week, eight more churches were trained in the use of the Children and Worship 
Program. According to the President of the Christian Reformed Church in Cuba, three years after our visit, an 
awakening of the church began. The program was officially adopted and added to the Christian education 
ministry on the island. Thanks to the support of Global Mission, eight churches received the necessary materials 
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RCA Global Mission does not receive denominational assessments or covenant shares. We depend on the 
faithful generosity of churches and individuals. 

  

to run the program. Most of the children come alone and some parents have been reached through their 
children. 

     
Midiam, a Mexican trainer, at Agramonte’s Church during our visit, and Mexican trainers and CRC leaders organizing 

materials donated by RCA Global Mission 
 

For all that has happened, we can only praise God for his continued love. During trials, we have also felt loved, 
cared for, and affirmed. 
  
We look forward to visiting you this fall and being able to share more of how much God continues to do in our 
ministry. 
  
Martha and Jaime 
 

     
CIMAC Children’s and Parents Club and Jaime elaborating CH&W figures 

 

 

 
 


